
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: April 1, 2021 

RE: Estimate of Costs to Open Berth III Restrooms 

By report dated March 24, 2021, my office and Acting Port & Harbors Director Mark 
Hilson advised the City Council of our intent to open the Berth III restrooms this season. 
Councilmembers Zenge and Flora have both requested a cost estimate of providing 
staffing to monitor the restrooms. Attached is an email from Mr. Hilson providing a cost 
estimate of $75,000 to open the restrooms seven days a week from April 12 to September 
30, 2021, between 8:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. Funding for Port staffing and janitorial services 
to monitor and maintain the restrooms has been included in the 2021 Port budget.  
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